HELMWOOD HEIGHTS ELEMENTARY

SITE BASED COUNCIL MEETING

August 13, 2012
(draft)
Members Present:
Michelle Hart, Saima Rabbani, Brittany Vickery, Nancy Hepner, Mary Bell, Thomas Shreve
1. Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order by chairperson Michelle Hart at 3:18pm. 
2. Approval of Agenda.  On a motion/second by Bell/Shreve, the agenda was approved.

3. Approval of August 1st Minutes.  On a motion/second by Bell/Shreve, the minutes from the August 1st meeting were approved.

4. Receipt of Board Minutes and FRYSC Minutes.  There were no new Board or FRYSC minutes.
5. Public Comment – There was no public comment.
6. Good News Report.
a. The student and parent Open House was held on August 2nd at 5pm.  Ms. Hart shared with the Council that she was pleased with the response from our parents and students.  We had many students and families attend and drop off supplies.
b. Our first week of school went very well.  Ms. Hart shared that this was the best first day of school she’s had as principal.  Classes are going great.  Our enrollment is just over 400 students at this time, right around where we were projected to be for this year.  We expect to continue to gain and lose students for the next while, until everything settles down.
c. Renovation Update.  We are still working on the lighting system and working out the kinks in the automated on/off times for the building.  There are also a few more cosmetic things to complete.
7. Student Achievement
a. Scantron.  Ms. Hart plans to start Scantron testing for grades 3 – 5 on August 20th, depending upon the readiness of the computer lab.  Testing for grades 1 – 2 should begin around September 1.
b. Lexia and STAR Reading.  Rosters have been entered for those of these programs.  They are ready for teachers to begin using.

c. Successmaker.  Ms. Hart is still working on getting Successmaker operational for classroom use.

d. Ms. Hart attended a conference in Bowling Green on Friday, August 9th, related to math.  She is encouraged by what she learned, as many of the activities are already things we do at Helmwood Heights.
8. Planning
a. As a Council, the Statement of Ethics was reviewed.  No changes were recommended.
b. As a Council, Article 1 of the SBDM By-Laws was reviewed.  The following changes were suggested:

i. Section 2. Qualifications.  Change the second sentence to: “The parent representatives of the Council shall not be employees of the Helmwood Heights Elementary School.”
ii. Section 4.  Elections.  Change all instances of “PTA” to “PTO.”
iii. Section 5.  Vacancies.  Change all instances of “PTA” to “PTO.”  Under Attendance, change the second sentence to “Three consecutive absences without just cause may result in resignation of the member.”  Add the following sentence after the second sentence:  “At the fourth consecutive missed meeting, the Council shall discuss the member’s possible resignation.”
9. Program Review.  There are no updates on Program Review at this time.
10. Budget
a. Section 6.  The copy of the Section 6 budget was distributed for review.  
b. Title I.  Ms. Hart shared that our estimated Title I budget for this year will be around $135,000.  Once the budget allocation is complete, she will share this with the Council.
c. Day Waiver.  Our ESS Day Waiver totals around $5,000.  These funds are sufficient to rehire Ms. Katherine Caswell as Math Interventionist until Christmas.  Ms. Hart may use Title funds to continue her position for the second half of the school year.  Tutoring at Valley View will also be funded with $1,500 of the Day Waiver funds, and teachers have the opportunity to participate in this.
d. PD.  Our Professional Development budget for this year will be around $1,200.  The majority of this will be allocated for our Special Area teachers to attend content-related events.  An example of this is Ms. Strange’s attendance at the state music conference in Louisville this Spring.

11. Committees.  There were no committee minutes.
12. Playground.  Ms. Hart shared an update from the PTO on the playground.  They have a $25,000 goal, which would enable them to replace the broken pieces on the current playground and build a second playground on school property.  The PTO hopes to have the money fundraised by September to begin the actual construction process.  Fliers will be sent home with students in the next week or so, sharing the update with our Helmwood families and give them more information on an opportunity to contribute to the playground fund.

13. New Business
a. Meeting Schedule for 2012-13.  After a discussion amongst the Council, meetings for the 2012-13 school year have been changed to the second Tuesday of the month.
b. Mrs. Mary Bell, council member, shared that her husband, Mr. Dick Bell, would like to make and donate enough picnic tables for a class.  These tables could be placed outside and be used by a class for lunch, etc.  The Council thanked Mr. and Mrs. Bell for the generous contribution of time to make these picnic tables and look forward to classes enjoying them.
14. Meeting Adjourned.  On a motion/second by Rabbani/Shreve, the meeting was adjourned at 4:10p.m.  Our next meeting will be held on September 11 at 3:15pm.
